
Finance Committee Meeting Minutes

February 5, 2019 

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for a Finance Committee Meeting at 5 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Mr. Newton led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The purposes of this meeting are to:

 Discuss the employment and compensation of a new County Engineer

 Compensation of Stark County office manager

 Repairs to Stark County Highway Department truck 

 Update on the acquisition of real property (animal control/impound lot)

All township road commissioners were invited to attend the meeting.  Mr. Curry asked those in attendance what their expectations were in regards to the new County Engineer.  Mike Cox, Chad Allen, and Steve Chesser all voiced their concerns with the former County Engineer and asked for better communication and response from the new County Engineer. 

Mr. Nowlan updated the Board that the repairs to one of the highway department trucks are expected to be completed by next week.  Centre State International will be doing the repairs.

At 5:10 pm Chairman Curry made a motion to close the Finance Committee Meeting and enter into Executive Session to discuss the contract of the new County Engineer and the compensation of highway secretary Christine Moore.  Mr. Nobel and Mrs. Moore were also invited to attend the Executive Session.  All board members were in favor of entering into Executive Session.  The Finance Committee Meeting closed at 5:12 pm.

At 5:48 pm the Finance Committee Meeting was reopened.  

Chairman Curry informed the board that the check for the animal control/impound lot has been cashed and the title work is being prepared by Rennick Law Firm with the assistance of Attorney Robert McBride.

Meeting adjourned at 5:53 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk
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